
VILLAGE OF BERRIEN SPRINGS SPECIAL COUNCIL MEETING

Minutes of the Village of Berrien Springs Special Council Meeting held on Monday, May 22, 2023.

President Barry Gravitt called the Special Council Meeting to order at 5:41 p.m.

Present:  President Barry Gravitt, President Pro-Tem Jack Davis, Trustees: Zach Fedoruk, Sheila Snyder, Mark Vandevere, and Village Clerk Rachael Kuzda.  
Absent: Trustees Lonna Johnson and Kristin von Maur.
Also Present: Deputy Clerk/Payroll/Utility Billing Michelle Smith. 

The Pledge of Allegiance was previously stated at the beginning of the Public Hearing directly before this meeting. 

The main reason this Special Council Meeting was called was to approve the Resolution to 
establish the number of mills to be levied from within its authorized millage rate.  The rate is proposed to remain at 10.1296 mills for General Operation and remain at 3.4539 mills for Streets for 2023.  

The Village of Berrien Springs has complete authority to establish the number of mills to be levied from within its authorized millage rate.  

*Moved by Mark Vandevere seconded by Jack Davis to approve the Resolution to establish 
  the number of mills to be levied from within its authorized millage rate.  The rate is proposed to 
  remain at 10.1296 mills for General Operation and remain at 3.4539 mills for Streets for 
  2023. Roll call vote: Mark Vandevere/Aye; Sheila Snyder/Aye; Zach Fedoruk/Aye; President 
  Pro-Tem Jack Davis/Aye; and President Barry Gravitt/Aye. Motion carried.

Adjourned:
*Moved by Sheila Snyder seconded by Jack Davis to adjourn at 5:46 p.m.  Ayes, 5; Nays, 0.
  Motion carried.



______________________________		_______________________________
Rachael Kuzda, MiPMC			            Barry Gravitt
Village Clerk						Village President

